
 
20th April 2020 
 
Dear parents, caregivers and whanau, 
 
Thank you all for your excellent support of our school distance learning programmes. The feedback that 
we have received from you has so far has indicated a high level of success. We look forward to 
continuing to work with you at home, and we will work to make any adjustments and improvements to our 
distance learning programmes as best we can.  Thank you for keeping in touch with your child’s teacher 
to provide this important feedback, and for responding to the recent survey. 
 
Today the Government decided that we will move into Alert Level 3 on 28 April. This means that we will 
be open to receive students from Wednesday 29 April.  
 
The key message for you is that if you can, you should keep your child/children at home.  You should only 
physically send your child to school if you need to. If your child has a health condition that means they are 
at a greater risk of a severe illness you must keep them at home. If your child is sick, please also ensure 
you keep them at home.  
 
In order to ensure the safety of those children and our staff who do come to school, we will be operating 
with strict enforcement of health and safety measures.  
 
I want to assure you that we will continue to deliver distance learning programmes for all students under 
Level 3, including your children at home, in the same way that we have been doing. 
 
We will contact you later this week to find out whether you can keep your child learning from home, or 
need your child to attend school in person. This is an important step, as we prepare for school opening. 
We need to know how many students will be on site, so that we can take the necessary health measures 
required. 
 
The Ministry of Education has advised that they are working closely with Health to develop clear guidance 
that will support schools to safely re-open their premises to students and staff. This will help us work 
through the public health requirements that we all need to meet.  As you will be doing, we want to be sure 
that what we do will keep our community as safe as possible. 
 
For now, we will continue to support your child’s learning by distance while we progress our planning for 
what Alert Level 3 will mean for you and for our school.  I will be in touch again soon with more 
information.  As you have all been doing so well to date,  please keep connecting with your child’s 
teacher, or myself with any questions you might have. 
 
Michelle McCarty 
PRINCIPAL 



 
 


